
September 11, 2018    Town of Pleasant Valley Monthly Board Meeting 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, September 11, 2018 at 7:30 PM.  

Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve the agenda as published.   

 

Clerk read the minutes from the August 15, 2018 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to 

accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $276,109.89; cemetery CD $2,784.97; General CD $13,279.19.   Motion 

by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

Building permits – Mark & Mara DeBoe – motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to construct a 3 sided pole shed for 

$5,000.  Motion carried. 

 

Building permits – motion by Bob and 2nd by Larry to approve a building permit for a shower remodel for 

$6,700 for Kerry Licht.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to have a culvert put in on 30th Ave for Zwald’s to be able to pump manure 

under the road.  Zwald’s to pay for entire cost. 

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

#13293  RF Rural Fire Assn    $     826.40 

#13294  Baldwin Bulletin    $     21.04 

#13295  St. Croix Electric    $     116.94 

#13296  Darrell’s Septic Service Inc.   $     110.00 

#13297  Mark DeBoe     $     993.10 

#13298  St. Croix County Highway   $     66,664.75 

#13299  Larry Nolte     $     187.50 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  

 


